
COORDINATING BODY OF ANDEAN INDIGENOUS ORGANZIACIONES - CAOI (Bolivia, Ecuador, 
Peru, Colombia, Chile, Argentina)

Call to International Tribunal
 
INTERNATIONAL DENUCIATION of President Alan García Pérez of Peru and his 
admistration for Bloody Repression of Indigenous Peoples in the Peruvian Amazon, 
At least ten to twenty dead.

 Urgent: Call to Peaceful Protest in front 
of the Peruvian Embassies of all countries

 
In Fulfillment of Commitment to Continental Indigenous Solidarity

Fourth Continental Summit of Indigenous Nations and Pueblos of Abya Yala

Date: June 5, 2009

 The APRA government of Alan García Pérez has unleashed a bloody repression in 
the Peruvian Amazon this morning. The information is unclear, with no official 
figures, but reports vary that between ten to twenty dead in Bagua, Corral 
Quemado area and in the Devil's Curve. Once again, the intent is to impose death 
over life, slaughter over dialogue. It is the dictatorial response that after 56 
days of peaceful indigenous struggle and attempted dialogue and negotiations 
ends with the bullets of massacres, the same of over 500 years of oppression.

 Today, more than ever, it is urgent to implement the commitment of continental 
solidarity of the Fourth Continental Summit of Indigenous Peoples and 
Nationalities of Abya Yala (Puno, Peru, 27 to May 31) and to realize solidarity 
with the Peruvian People of the Amazon by conducting protests outside the 
embassies of Peru in all countries, every day, demanding a stop to the bloodshed 
and repeal of the legislative decrees of implementation regarding the Free Trade 
Agreement (FTA) with United States. Further, to call for an international 
tribunal against President Alan García Pérez and his government, for its 
intrigue and repression: it is in debt of at least ten people dead.

 The current events have occurred just hours after the Congress, in an openly 
provocative act, decided to postpone further discussion on the repeal of the 
legislative decrees of implementation for FTA that facilitate the invasion 
indigenous territories, while the executive branch moved to send an additional 
numerous police contingent to the Amazon region.

 We call upon indigenous organizations, social movements and human rights 
organizations around the world to take concrete action: letters to the Peruvian 
government, the United Nations Special Rapporteur for Indigenous Peoples, 
Amnesty International, Survival International, the Nobel Peace Prize Committee, 
Inter-American Commission Human Rights, International Labor Organization (ILO 
Convention 169) calling to immediately send missions to Peru, in order to stop 
the violence and respect indigenous rights.

 The organizations of the UN must act resolve and join in the demand raised by 
the chairman of the Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues Victoria Corpus Tauli, 
to lift the state of emergency in the Peruvian Amazon, to cease the repression 
and to honor the international standards that guarantee the exercise of 
indigenous rights.
Today in Lima, the Peruvian social movement organizations, articulated in the 
Community Front for Sovereignty and Life will mobilize at 5 pm from the Plaza 
Francia, demanding to put to a stop the suppression and the repeal of 
legislative decrees affecting the rights land of Andean and Amazon peoples and 
national sovereignty.

No more repression! Immediate repeal of anti-indigenous legislative decrees of 
the FTA!


